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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 
As I write this note to you, we 

have come to the end of a season 

of being partially staffed at the 

church. Within the last year, we 

have filled our Director of Music 

position, our Organist, our 

Financial Secretary, and now our 

Kitchen Coordinator position. 

God has heard our prayers for 

each of these vacancies, and we 

have been greatly blessed with 

the addition of Laurie Nicholson 

as Director of Music, Carla 

Sperry as Organist, Kela Roth as 

Financial Secretary, and Coron 

Jordan as our new Kitchen 

Coordinator. Each of these 

individuals brings a wealth of 

experience and talent to their 

roles, and the staff will be 

concentrating our efforts this 

coming year in building ourselves 

as a team.  
 

Kela has been with us now for 

almost two months and has spent 

her time bringing our financial 

books up to date after a vacancy 

in that position for three plus 

months. In addition, she has had 

to learn our church’s rather 

complex accounting system. 

With all the different accounts, 

committee line items, staffing 

packages and endowments, there 

are many sources of income and 

many outlays to familiarize 

oneself with, and Kela is getting 

up to speed with our operations 

and fiscal structure. You will 

soon be getting a financial 

statement for the first half of the 

year acknowledging your 

financial gifts and pledges to the 

church. Please take a close look 

at your statement when it 

arrives, and if needed, set an 

appointment with her to clarify 

any questions or errors in your 

account. Kela will be working 

most weeks on Wednesdays from 

9:00 am through the afternoon 

and has put in extra time at the 

front end of her employment to 

bring all accounts up to date and 

to address any concerns of 

committee accounts. By late 

summer she will be working 

closely with the Stewardship and 

Finance Committee and all 

committee chairs in developing 

the budget for 2020, so July and 

August are good months to have 

any questions you may have 

addressed in a timely manner. 

She brings two decades of 

accounting skills to her position, 

and we are delighted to have 

Kela on board.  
 

Coron Jordan is our new Kitchen 

Coordinator. She has thirty years 

of experience in working for the 

County School system as a Food 

Science Instructor at Freedom 

High School. She has spent many 

years coordinating the efforts of 

students in learning food 

preparation and presentation, as 

well as providing for any 

banquets or special meals at 

Freedom High School. During 

her orientation, we reinforced the 

fact that the Kitchen is her 

responsibility and that she is in 

charge. We told her our 

volunteer base would follow her 

instructions and assist as 

directed. She is very experienced 

in assigning duties. I would 

encourage us all who volunteer in 

the kitchen to listen closely and 

follow her instructions, 

especially, if she wants things 

done differently than how you 

may have been instructed in the 

past. Keep in mind that in the 

kitchen, she is in charge. She 

started in her new role on 

Sunday, June 16, and, as of this 

writing, has already served up 

delicious meals for Vacation 

Bible School.  
 

It is a joy to have the excellent 

personnel on board and to once 

again be fully staffed.   
 

Yours faithfully,  

Pastor Kevin E. Frederick  

 

 

WA L D E N S I A N     
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-Current News About Your Church - 
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JULY CIRCLES 

 
Circle 2 July 8 9:30am 
 No meeting 
Circle 4 & 7 July 8  12:00pm 
 Linda Harvey 
Circle 5 July 8  7:00pm 
 No meeting 
 

The Presbyterian Women’s Coordinating 
Team will not meet in July. 

 
 
 

JULY COMMITTEES 
 

Thursday, July 4th  
10:30 AM No Jett Set  
 

Sunday, July 7
th

 
2:00 PM Christian Action 
 

Tuesday, July 9th 
6:00 PM Diaconate  
 

Wednesday, July 10
th

  
3:00 PM Communications 
6:30 PM Personnel  
 

Thursday, July 11th 
10:00 AM No Fellowship 
 

Sunday, July 14th 
11:00 AM Worship  
4:00 PM Outreach  
 

Sunday, July 21st 
12:00 PM Missions 
4:00 PM Stewardship/Finance 
 

Sunday, July 28th 
6:00 PM Session  

 
 
 

Our June Community Assistance 
Ministry offering totaled $446.  

Thanks for your support! 
 

 

 

JULY WORSHIP 
 
 July 7 
 9:55am Unified Worship 
  (Patriotic Service) 
 

  July 14 
 9:55am  Unified Worship 
 

 July 21 
 9:55am Unified Worship 
  “Soccer Camp  
      Sunday” 
 

  July 28 
 9:55am  Unified Worship  
  (With Old Colony 
       Players) 

 
 
 
 

 

Christian sympathy is extended to the 
family of Lib Caruso who passed away 
on June 12. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

All men are invited once again 

to the Waldensian Winery for 

conversation and fellowship on 

Thursday evening, July 25, 

from 4pm-6pm (the fourth 

Thursday of each month). This 

is a drop-in event. Remember to 

bring a snack to share! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Please note that there 

will be no Jett Set 

luncheon in July.  Our 

next luncheon will be  

Thursday, August 1st! 

 
 
 
 

Italy Trip 2020! 
 

Gretchen Costner will be holding an 
informational meeting at the Waldensian 
Heritage Museum on Sunday, July 28, at 
4:00pm, concerning the next Italy trip to 
the Waldensian Valley’s in early June 
2020. We have had a running list of 
potential travelers for two years now, 
and they will be notified of the meeting 
by e-mail. If you are interested, please 
call Gretchen at the Museum (828) 874-
1111.  Space is limited! We plan to spend 
about 10 days staying in Torre Pellice, 
Italy, and then visiting Germany for a few 
days before heading back home.  

 
 
 
 

 
DCE 200 BIBLE STUDY 

WITH JASON ADAMS 
Our DCE 200 Bible study 

continues each Sunday at 

11am in Room 200 following 

morning worship. Everyone is 

welcome to attend. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Words of Thanks 
 
Dear Waldensian Presbyterian Women, 
 
Thank you for the 2019 award. I was 
surprised and humbled by this, 
unexpected but appreciated. All the 
flowers and the beautiful pen was an 
added bonus. 
 
I’ve been welcomed, loved, helped, and 
mentored by many WPC women since 
2004. Some of them aren’t with us any 
more except in spirit. 
 
I have always been proud of all the 
accomplishments of our women. I don’t 
know how we do all of it, but then, 
somehow God puts his thumbprint on us 
and it gets done. 
 
Thanks from my family for the award! 
What a great “Mother’s Day”! 
 
 Much love, 
 Pat Pons 

 
 

Dear Church Family, 
 
Even after moving to school and being 
away for a few years, Waldensian has 
always welcomed me back with open  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
arms. I am extremely appreciative to  
everyone at Waldensian for the time they 
invested in me. From helping me with 
homework at Youth Club, to a 
scholarship today, WPC has always 
valued my education. From singing in the 
pews as a child to learning how to read 
music in choir, WPC has always 
encouraged me to grow. From traveling 
to the beach and Disney World with the 
youth to giving back to the youth through 
Soccer Camp, WPC has given me amazing 
opportunities. I know that regardless of 
where I go in life or how long I am gone, 
WPC will always welcome me back. I wish 
I could say thank you to individual 
people, but the letter would never end. 
The church invested in me so many years 
ago and built a strong foundation for my 
faith. Thank you all, I will never be able to 
thank you enough. 
 
 Love, 
 Sarah Sharpe 

 

Dear Members and Staff, 
 
Several months ago Grace Ridge was 
privileged to visit your church and learn 
about the history of the Waldensians.  
Thank you so much for taking the time to 
share your rich history and encourage 
others to be bold in their quest from 
religious persecution. The Waldensian  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
story and success is an amazing 
testament to faith. 
 
 Sending Blessings, 
 Evelyn Beaver 
 Life Enrichment 
 Grace Ridge 

 

To the Presbyterian Women Scholarship 
     Program of the Waldensian  
     Presbyterian Church: 
 
I would like to express my gratitude and 
thankfulness for receiving this amazing 
scholarship towards my education. I 
value my education and all that it brings, 
and to be able to continue pursuing a 
high degree with financial help is a huge 
contribution that I am more than 
thankful to receive. It means so much to 
me to be surrounded with love and 
support from a church and organization 
who constantly goes out of their way to 
help others pursue their dreams and 
increase their intelligence. I will continue 
to strive for excellence with the financial 
help I have been graciously awarded. A 
huge thank you to everyone who helps 
make this journey possible, and for being 
so kind and thoughtful. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 Megan Treadway 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Churchwide 
Ice Cream Social 

Wednesday, July 10 
7:00pm 

Pioneer Hall 
Everyone invited! 

 

Please call the church office and let us know 
if you would like to bring your favorite 

homemade ice cream. 
 



 

We would like to thank the congregation 
for all of the cards, food, visits, calls, and 
help around the house during Maria’s 
recovery from knee surgery.  We 
appreciate every one of you and feel 
blessed to be part of this loving church.  
 
 Maria, Royce, and  
 Corey Smith 

 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to 

receive our email prayer 

requests or Church 

Highlights, please 

contact Rita Spivey in the 

church office at 

office@waldpres.org.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

W.A.N.T.E.D 
 

For September 2019 (when our 

rehearsals begin again) 
 

 

2 to 3 additional Handbell Ringers  

for our larger/lower bells (G3 - D4) 

 

Help us continue our growth from last 

season, and have fun in the process! 

Interested?  Hope so! 
 

 
 
 
 

ASAP- Singers for our 
Chancel Choir 

 

 

We have a wonderful choir, and they are a 
welcoming, faithful group. All voice parts 
high school and older are welcome to join 
us, and particularly basses! 
 
We would love to become a more 
intergenerational choir. Please join us 
during our reduced summer rehearsal 
schedule: 
 
Wednesdays 7:00 - 8:15 on July 3 & 17;  
August 7 & 21 

 

For more details about these or other 
music opportunities at WPC, contact 
Laurie Nicholson, Director of Music, at 
laurienick1959@gmail.com or (828) 773-
0811. 

 

 

 



 

What a great week for our 

kids! WPC had an awesome 

Vacation Bible School! By 

“awesome,” I mean awesome 

volunteers and awesome 

kids! We owe a big thank you 

to all the adults who invested 

their time in decorating! We 

also owe a big thank you to the 

adults who were leaders at 

each station. Our volunteer 

team was the best I’ve seen! 

The kids loved each station and 

were able to retain the  

VBS lessons with ease! God 

was at work each night, using 

our “older” folks to show our 

youngest folks how good God 

really is! I was proud to be part 

of such a talented team! 

 - Jason Adams 

ROAR VBS 



 



 

 
 

High School Graduates 
 

Kaleb Stamey, son of Jim Stamey 
and Lynnette West, earned his 
Diploma from Jimmy C. Draughn 
High School. While at Draughn, he 
was a member of the chorus and 
Destination Imagination Club. Kaleb 
is active in our Youth activities and 
has displayed his awesome piano-
playing abilities in several of our 
worship services. His future plans 
include earning an Associate in Arts 
from Western Piedmont 
Community College. He then hopes 
to pursue a degree at a college or 
university in philosophy or 
psychology with a minor in Biblical 
Studies. Kaleb received the Walter 
and June H. Pons Education Award. 
 
Finley Morrow is the son of Steven 
and Tammy Morrow. He earned his 
Diploma from Jimmy C. Draughn High 
School. While at Draughn, he was a 
member of the Chorus and Chamber 
Singers. Finley swam on the DHS Swim 
Team. He is an active Boy Scout in 
Troop 192. Finley is a lifeguard at the 
Valdese Recreation Center. His future 
plans include earning an Associate in 
Arts from Western Piedmont 
Community College before 
transferring to NC State and pursuing 
a degree in Forestry Management. 
Finley is also a recipient of the Walter 
and June H. Pons Education Award. 
 

 

College Graduates 
 
Emily Cannon is the wife of Wesley 
Cannon and mother of Anna. She 
graduated from Appalachian State 
University with a Bachelor of Science 
in Nutrition and Dietetics. Emily 
graduated Suma Cum Laude. Her 
future plans include a dietetic 
internship at Lenoir Rhyne 
University. 
 
 

 

Sam Frederick, son of Kevin and 
Mary Jane Frederick, recently 
graduated Cum Laude from Davidson 
College earning a Bachelor of Science 
in Physics with honors. While at 
Davidson, he was elected a member 
of Sigma Pi Sigma, the National 
Physics Honor Society. His honors 
thesis in physics is entitled "Modeling 
Magnetohydrodynamic Equilibrium 
in Magnetars with Applications to 
Continuous Gravitational Wave 
Production." 
 
Megan Pons, daughter of Christine 
and Sean Pons, graduated from 
Appalachian State University with a 
Bachelor of Science in Nursing. 
 
Sarah Bonner is the daughter of 
Allan and Amy Bonner. Sarah 
recently graduated from Western 
Piedmont Community College with 
an Associate in Arts. While at WPCC, 
she made the Dean's and President's 
lists. Her future plans are to continue 
her education and become an 
elementary school teacher. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WPC  

8
TH

 ANNUAL 
 

 
 

July 15-19 

(Rising 1st - 6th Graders) 

Our Soccer Camp will  

be held at Draughn 

High School.  Forms 

available on the 

church website and in 

the church office. 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
July 1 Kevin Mahorney 
 Betty Garrou Wilson 
July 2 Henry Cooper 
July 3 Doris Burris 
July 7 Christie Parse Cooke 
July 9 Laura Johnson 
 John Magette 
July 10 Ryan Austin 
 Connor Dewey 
July 11 Marissa Williams 
July 13 Cherith Lafferty 
July 14 Amber Huffman 
 Christine Pons 
July 16 Remy Rostan 
July 17 Abigail Humphries 
 Molly Abernathy 
July 18 Christy Bounous 
 Sydnie Demiter 
 Mary-Louise Hatley 
 Sharon Pascal 
July 19 Kenzley Drennen 
July 22 Jeff Jacumin 
 Freddy Leger 
 Ruth Thomas  
July 23 Mary Murray 
 Helen Smith 
July 24 Laura Cleaver 
 Bryan Kilpatrick 
 Kay Kilpatrick 
 Mary Sherrill 
 Jay Spence 
July 25 Wyatt Moore 
July 26 Dana French 
 John Lafferty 
July 28 Faye Perrou 
 Mark Rostan 
July 29 Angela Simmons 
July 31 Jennifer Bonner 
 Kimberly Drennen 
 Chris Treadway 
  

               

 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUPS 

 

Join us as we explore books in our small group setting. These groups are 
designed to allow readers several weeks to acquire and read the selected 
books. The format of the book discussions includes provided questions and 
group discussions in an informal setting. Books are selected from 
recommendations from group members. 
 
All are welcome to participate. Feel free to come when you can and/or come 
when you are interested in what is being read and discussed. Feel free to 
come each time, to either or both groups.   
 
Please be considerate when borrowing books from the public library and 
check out only one of our selections at a time. 
 
Morning Book Discussion Group – 11am 
(meets at the Tron House on the last Thursday of month, most months) 
Thursday, July 25 – Iris and Lily:  Book One, by Angela Scipioni and  
   Julie Scipioni 
Thursday, August 29 – The Pecan Man by Cassie Dandridge Selleck 
Thursday, September 26 – The Librarian of Auschwitz  by Antonio Iturbe 
 
Evening Book Discussion Group- 5pm 
(meets at the Tron House on the third Thursday of month, most months) 
Thursday, July 18 – Where the Crawdads Sing by Delia Owens 
Thursday, August 15 – The Stockholm Octavo by Karen Inglemann 
Thursday, September 19 – Lost Roses by Martha Hall Kelly 
 
Faith Matters Group – 4pm 
(meets in Room 200 the fourth Sunday of the month) 
Sunday, July 28 – Faith Seeking Understanding: An Introduction to Christian 
   Theology  by Daniel L. Migliore (Part Two) 
Sunday, August 25 – Christian Doctrine, Revised Edition  (Part 1) by Shirley C.  
   Guthrie, Jr. 
Sunday, September 22 – Christian Doctrine, Revised Edition (Part 2) by 
   Shirley C. Guthrie, Jr. 
 
Join us any month! The morning and evening groups meet at the Tron House, 
behind the museum on St. Germain Avenue. The afternoon group meets in 
Room 200. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Why I Attend WPC 
By Christy Bounous 
 
Wednesday nights I come to church to sing and play handbells with good friends, who,  
like me, enjoy making music (and laughter) to share with others - music of joy and praise.  
Sharing a meal beforehand is also a great time fellowship. Our church members love to  
eat together. 
 
Sunday mornings find me in church anticipating the familiar and comforting liturgy, the children's sermon and responses, an 
uplifting sermon, the organ music, and more singing of hymns and anthems.  Seeing so many good friends and new faces in 
the congregation makes me thankful to be a part of this congregation, people who care about others and take time in their 
busy lives to come to worship and sing God's praises. 
 
When I was a teenager, I attended this church (on a date) and was impressed by the friendliness of the people and the many 
young people singing and taking part in a youth Sunday event. As I married (yes, that date) and lived elsewhere, we made 
our way back to baptize two of our children and attend many cantatas, weddings and Waldensian events where we found 
the same welcoming, caring congregation. It would be 40 years after that first visit that I would become a welcomed 
member and get involved in many activities, but especially in Youth Club and the music of the church.  Also, as a member of 
a circle in the Presbyterian Women, I've enjoyed many fun-loving, caring friends, Bible study, and many chances to help the 
wider community.  There have been so many opportunities here to serve others and grow my Christian faith with many 
good people. I am blessed in so many ways by all WPC has to offer.  It’s a wonderful place to be and worship our Lord.  
  

 
 

 

Waldensian Festival – August 10, 2019 
 

Proceeds to benefit the WPC young adults, soutisso-making equipment, and the Community Assistance Ministry 
(emergency assistance). Thank you in advance for your donations!!!!  If you can donate your time, your baking 
skills or your crafting skills, please fill out the forms below and return them to the church office or place them in 
the offering plate. Again, thank you for your generosity.   

Booth on the Front Lawn of the church:  Questions?  Contact 
the church office (874-2531). Crafts and other non-perishable 
items may be dropped off in Room 405 during the week prior 
to Festival. Perishable items should be brought to the front 
lawn by 9am Festival morning. It helps if cookies, brownies, 
etc. are individually wrapped. Please—no foods that require 
refrigeration. 
 
I will serve in the Festival booth for (1) hour _____ to _____am 
                                                                     OR    _____ to _____pm 
 
I will donate the following item(s) to the Festival booth: 
____Homemade breads ____Cakes/pies 
____Bottled water ____Crafts 
____Cookies/brownies ____Canned goods 
____Jams, jellies, pickles ____Help break down 
____Help set up at 8am (men & women) 
 
Name______________________________________________ 

Phone______________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________________________ 

Traditional Waldensian Meal in Pioneer Hall: 
Contact Person:  Dawn Hess (879-9829) – Meal to be held 
Saturday of the Festival from 11:30am to 1:30pm. Tickets will  
be available in the church office prior to the Festival. On 
Festival Day, tickets will be sold at the Booth on the lawn and 
at the door. Price of the tickets this year is $7.50 each. 
 
____I will help with the meal on Friday, August 9, from 9am-12pm. 
____Men very much needed to help with heavy lifting/cooking 
                Soutisso Saturday, August 10, from 9am-12pm. 

____I will help with the meal on Saturday, August 10, from  
               11:00am-12:15pm. 
____I will help with the meal on Saturday, August 10, from  
               12:00pm-1:15pm. 
____I will help with the meal on Saturday, August 10, from  
               1:00pm-2:30pm for clean-up (men & women needed). 
____I can help with cooking soutisso on Saturday, August 11. 

 
Name______________________________________________ 

Phone______________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 



  

Presbyterian Women 

Scholarships Awarded on 

Graduation Sunday,  

June 9, 2019 

 

Since 1999, 124 scholarships have 

been awarded totaling over 

$109,000.  This total includes 

scholarships from the Michael J. 

Morse Scholarship Fund, the Hugh 

and Mildred Fletcher Scholarship 

Fund, the Rostan Family 

Foundation Fund and the 

Waldensian Presbyterian Church 

Presbyterian Women Scholarship 

Fund.  

 

On behalf of all the scholarship 

winners past and present and the 

WPC Presbyterian Women 

Scholarship Board, we’d like to 

thank you, the congregation for 

your unflagging and generous 

support of the Presbyterian Women 

Scholarship program. 

 

The Hugh and Mildred Fletcher 

Scholarship was awarded to Kaleb 

Stamey, son of James Stamey and 

Lynnette West. Kaleb is a 2019 

graduate of Draughn High School, 

an active member of our youth 

activities, and a great 

improvisational musician. He plans 

to continue his education at 

Western Piedmont Community 

College. 

 

Finley Morrow, son of Steve and 

Tammy Morrow, received the 

Rostan Family Foundation 

Scholarship. Finley is a 2019 

graduate of Draughn High School, 

an active member of Boy Scout 

Troop 192, a member of the 

Draughn High School Chamber 

Singers and the Swim Team. He 

plans to attend Western Piedmont 

Community College. 

 

Sarah Sharpe, daughter of Marc 

Sharpe and Melissa Haynes received 

a renewal scholarship from the WPC  

 

 

Presbyterian Women's Scholarship 

Fund. She is a Dean's List student 

and is finishing her sophomore year 

at the University of South Carolina 

as a Visual Communications Major. 

 

Megan Treadway, daughter of Chris 

and Tracey Treadway, received a 

renewal scholarship from the WPC 

Presbyterian Women's Scholarship 

Fund.  She is a Dean's List student 

at Lenoir-Rhyne completing her 

freshman year. She is also a member 

of the President's List for her very 

high GPA. She is transferring to 

Appalachian State University to 

continue her studies in Exercise 

Science. She plans to earn her 

Master's Degree in Occupational 

Therapy and PhD in Occupational 

Science at UNC-CH. She is a 

lifetime member of Girl Scouts and 

was active in our church's troops. 

 

Congratulations to these 

outstanding students! 

 

 

 

 

 

HONORARY LIFE MEMBERSHIP 
FOR PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN  

 
Every year, the Presbyterian Women 
recognize ladies who have worked with 
this church faithfully through all their 
years.  It is a privilege to welcome Pat 
Pons as an honorary life member of 
Presbyterian Women USA. Pat has been 
recognized by those who know her, for 
her commitment to Christ and the 
mission of this church.  
 

Pat has been a faithful member of 
Waldensian Presbyterian Church since 
2004, and has also been a faithful 
member of Circle 6, and became a chair 
of this circle when the chair had to resign 
her position. She is known for being a 
wonderful cook, is a member of the 
Kitchen Committee, and is always ready 
to help provide any need to a family that 
is suffering bereavement.  
 

 

Pat was born in Lenoir and went to 
school in Collettsville. She has been 
married to her husband, Chuck, for 59 
years, and they have two daughters, 
Sherry Padgett and Angela Elliott.  She 
also has two grandsons and two 
granddaughters, and unless you’re 
prepared to listen for a while, don’t ask 
about her grandchildren. She’s very 
proud. 
 
She was employed at Valdese General 
Hospital for 20 years, working in the 
insurance office.  She was a member of 
First Baptist church before moving to 
Greenville, SC. She was employed and 
retired from Marathon Oil Company. She 
joined Trinity Presbyterian Church in 
Travelers Rest where she served her 
church by helping in their local food 
pantry and helping in the kitchen in the 
downtown Greenville pantry where over 
50 meals were served daily. 
 
In 2004, she moved back to Valdese and 
joined Waldensian Presbyterian. She 
became a deacon in 2010 and served as a 
Diaconate Committee Chair, as well, 
during her three years of service as a 
deacon. Shortly after becoming a 
member, she and Chuck began working 
in our financial assistance program, 
which was then run by Glenn Yoder. We 
may not have had the high numbers of 
persons coming for help at that time, but 
she still worked tirelessly to help anyone 
in need. The program eventually became 
our current “CAM,” or Community 
Assistance Ministry, and she was a team 
member working one Thursday a month 
until recently. She continues to be a 
member of the Fellowship Team, helping 
to prepare meals for our Wednesday 
night fellowship group. Pat also is on an 
Ushering Team, as well as ushering for 
funerals. She has been a member of the 
Witness Committee, and she previously 
volunteered in the gift shop at our 
Waldensian Heritage Museum.  She has 
been a volunteer at our former Youth 
Club program for many years, and she 
served as our Assistant Sunday School 
Superintendent. Pat is receiving this 
award because of her faithfulness in 
everything she is called upon to do in our 
church.  Thank you, Pat, for your service. 
You are much appreciated! 

 

 



 

WPC CHURCHMAN’S AWARD  

We are greatly pleased to present this 
year’s Men of the Church award to a 
dedicated servant of Waldensian 
Presbyterian Church, Bart Bounous. 
 
Bart grew up in Valdese and was the son 
of Hazel and Dan Bounous, and 
grandson of Judith Pons Bounous who 
arrived here with the second round of 
Waldensians in 1893. He attended the 
Rock School, Valdese High School, and 
graduated from Mars Hill College and 
Wake Forest where he received a 
biology degree. He met Christy Potts 
Bounous after meeting in college. They 
have been married for 56 years. He 
served in the Army at Fort Bragg for two 
years in the medical field. They have 
three children, Danny, Linda, and 
Elizabeth, and nine grandchildren. Bart 
worked in the medical health field in 
North Carolina, Georgia, Virginia, 
Tennessee, and Kentucky for 35 years. 
 
As his family moved around the country, 
he found time to coach, play church 
softball, umpire and get involved in his 
children’s sports activities.  He moved 
back to Valdese and became an all 
around handyman for the family, the 
neighbors, and the church. He is now 
retired, and he loves it. He finds time to 
enjoy and help maintain Marty’s Ridge in 
Jonas Ridge, the family campground. He 
can be found walking the dog every 
morning, and he keeps up with the 
neighbors. The grandchildren love his 
sense of humor and are always looking 
forward to his famous milkshakes.  
 
He has been on two mission trips.  He 
helped out after Hurricane Katrina in 
Mississippi and after the Joplin, 
Missouri, tornado. He enjoys serving on 
the Board at the Black Mountain Home 
for Children and was head of the 
Property Committee for two terms. He is 
active in the LPDA, having served as 
President. 
 
At Waldensian Presbyterian Church, he 
is presently an elder and also served in 
the Class of 2006 as the head of the 
Property Committee and Nominating 
Committee. Some of his projects in the 
church were remodeling the Tron House, 
 

 

adding new office space in the 
administration building, remodeling the 
meeting room-Room 200, refurbishing 
the Choir Room, building storage closets 
for the kitchen supplies, and cooking 
tons of hamburgers and hotdogs in the 
breezeway. And he is a team captain of 
one of the ushering teams. 
 
Thank you, Bart, for being such a willing 
servant of WPC. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Church Office Closed 

July 4th 

 
 

A very wonderful and special country 

 
 What a country this is!  To my way of thinking, there is 
nothing like it anywhere in the world.  I have visited many 
beautiful lands, but upon returning to the United States, there is 
always the feeling that Almighty God carved out here a very 
wonderful and special country… 
 
 We need to recount the stories of the great souls America 
has produced and who produced America.  We need to tell and 
retell these stories beginning with the Pilgrim Fathers.  Bibles 
under their arms, setting forth in little ships across a stormy 
sea, driven not by the winds that raged the Atlantic and caught 
the sails of their little boats, but by the mighty conviction that as 
sons of God no one could make slaves of them… 
 
 Something within drove them across trackless wastes to 
an inhospitable shore, where unhampered by the autocracy of 
men, they could worship God in all the dignity of free men. 
 
 We, too, need that spirit of freedom in our hearts.  We need 
to recover the cleanness and manhood and power and might of 
the United States in our minds.  We must reemphasize morality, 
decency and honesty.  We need more of God and more of Jesus 
Christ.  Deeply rooted in American tradition are the sovereignty 
of God and the sacredness of human personality.  Upon these 
two pillars rests American freedom. 
 

- Dr. Norman Vincent Peale from   
his sermon “I Pledge Allegiance” 

 



 

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 
 

A full copy of the following Session 
Minutes is available on the bulletin board 
across from the Office Manager's office.  
Detailed committee reports are also 
available.  Some committee highlights 
will be contained in various parts of these 
reports.  However, since Session reports 
are posted in their entirety, information 
in this newsletter is presented in an 
abbreviated format, containing only 
important motions and other pertinent 
information. 
 

Stated Session Meeting 
May 26, 2019 

 
Treasurer's Report (Steve Martinat)  
The new Financial Secretary, Kela Roth, 
was introduced and welcomed by the 
Elders. Steve reported that total 
revenues through March were $89,831. 
Total expenses were $114,968 for a 
shortfall of $25,137. After the approved 
budget offset of $12,043, the shortfall to 
date is $13,094. Steve said that the 
shortfall in March of 2018 was $10,603.  
He said that the report is not reconciled, 
and that there is a $600 to $900 error 
that may have happened in February. He 
said that he and Kela will be reviewing 
records to find the error. He said that 
committee reports should be completed 
in June. Kela said that she would be in 
the office on Wednesdays, and that if 
anyone had any questions or needed any 
assistance, to please call or email her at 
any time.    

 
 Approved Motions (other than routine): 
Motion:  That the Session of Waldensian 
Presbyterian Church fully support and 
endorse Jason Adams as an inquirer for 
ministry.  
 
Motion:  To approve the minutes of the 
discussion of the Financial Secretary 
position during the Stated Session 
Meeting of April 28, 2019. (Note:  These 
minutes were prepared by Wes Garrou 
as acting Clerk). 
 
Motion:  To elect Wes Garrou and Mark 
Rostan as commissioners to the 
Presbytery meeting at the Brevard 
Davidson River Presbyterian Church on 
Tuesday, July 30, 2019. 

 

Motion:  To approve membership 
transfer of Julia Underwood to Grace 
Episcopal Church, Morganton, NC. 
 
Motion:  To support the Geno Galando 
family with a grant of $2,500.00, with 
funds from the Missions Committee.   
 
Motion:  To approve the 
transportation-themed Terrific 
Thursday program for summer 2019.  

 
Other News 
 The Clerk participated in the annual 
Records Review at Presbytery on 
Saturday, May 4.  

 
Kevin is asking that if anyone has the 
need for a meal, other than those that 
are already planned, that they make that  
request through him. The decision to 
permit the special meal will be based on 
the Kitchen Coordinator’s available time. 

 
New Child Protection Policy has been 
signed by all staff. 

 
Gas lines have been installed, and the 
new gas furnace, for the sanctuary, 
should be installed in August. 

 
A completed financial audit should be 
presented to Session at the June 
meeting.  

 
The Worship Committee is open to any 
suggestions or recommendations for any 
of our worship activities.  

   
Vacation Bible School will be June 16-19. 
Soccer Camp will be July 15-19. 
     
Lemonade and cookies will be served 
following summer schedule services, 
beginning June 9. 

 
The Gourmet Hot Dog Social will coincide 
with the last day of Bible School, on June 
19

th
. 

 
John Cannon 
Clerk of Session 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

FOR THE 

CHILDREN 
______________________________________________________________________________

 

 


